

## Massachusetts Institute of Technology Information Processing Center Cambridge, Massachusetts 02139

November 26, 1969

Mr. Henry Nye General Electric Company Large Systems Department Building 5, Court Street Plant Syracuse, New York 13201

Dear Mr. Nye:

Please reference my letter of November twenty-fourth regarding modification of teletype adapters.

Unfortunately I was not fully aware of our Model 37 requirements and subsequently underestimated the number of lines required in the 150 baud adapter. It is now my understanding that 24 lines are now installed. This is currently adequate and should remain so in the seeable future.

Please correct my letter to indicate

122 baud adapter - 24 lines 133 baud adapter No. 1 - 32 lines 133 baud adapter No. 2 - 32 lines

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Weston J. Burner

Assistant to the Director

WJB/p